TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING AS PREPARED 5-0
AUGUST 18, 2015
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Amos, Windiate and Goossen (7:06)
Absent:  None
Audience:  19

A. REPEATING AGENDA:
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.
2. Minutes:  Motion by Schultz to approve Minutes of July 21, 2015 as amended was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item D 6. add “$1,000 to 210.651.930.000”.
3. Correspondence, etc.  From the Clerk, Ben Hunter of Aflac will be sending a letter and email to township employees informing them of the option to enroll in this supplemental insurance program.  Any questions can be directed to the clerk or treasurer.  Also, employees are reminded to return their MERS confirmation/denial form to the clerk.  Treasurer commented on the excellent Earl Young presentation last night sponsored by the Wilkinson House Historical Society.  Supervisor mentioned our attorney will soon be involved with a full tax tribunal.
4. Agenda Content:  Motion by Amos to approve with corrections was seconded and passed 5-0.  Remove item D. 6 Tree Cut at Day Park and replace with FOIA Addendum.
5. Citizen Commentary:  There was none.
B. CONSENT AGENDA:  Motion by Amos to approve was seconded and passed 5-0.
C. SPECIAL REPORTS AGENDA:  Goossen was not present for the Planning Commission meeting.  The Public Hearing regarding permitted uses in the Commercial Zone was held at the August 11, 2015 meeting.  They will be sending this on to the County, but it does not include Food Trucks.  They are still working on this item.
D. BOARD DISCUSSION/ACTION:
1. Mike Hokma, Land Conservancy:  Mike was present to discuss a one-acre parcel located in Bay Harbor Club, adjacent to the Township Nature Preserve, which does not meet the acceptance criteria for easement for the Conservancy.  They are offering to transfer ownership of the parcel to the township.  Per George Watkins, Bay Harbor Club has discussed this at a meeting as well.  If they could get ownership of the parcel there would be an interest to do so.  The goal is to have the parcel remain undeveloped.  The Motion by Amos to turn down the proposal was seconded and passed 5-0.  Mr. Hokma implied that if terms cannot be reached with Bay Harbor Club, he would see that the offer came back to the Township for reconsideration.  
2. Pickle Ball Court for Day Park:  Dick Claar and Sharon Philion were present with a proposal to have a Pickle Ball court at the Day Park.  They relayed the history of the game, stating it would be a great way to get our senior citizens more active, but kids can play too.  Options for a location were discussed, as well as the possibility of refitting the current basketball court.   They presented two bids received for installation costs.  They are asking the township for approval and help in finding funding.  No formal action was taken, but the consensus was it was a good idea.  Martel will proceed from there.
3. Proposed Drug Use Policy:  A Policy dated 08/12/2015, created by EMS director Persons and Fire Chief Bigelow, was presented to the Board for review.  The Board was asked to come back to next month’s meeting with any changes, comments, etc.  
4. Short Term Rentals:  It has come to our attention that many illegal weekly rentals are occurring in the township.  There are 9 properties that are grandfathered to allow weekly rentals, as they were active before the Zoning Ordinance went into effect.  The Zoning Administrator has been dealing with those violations of which he is aware.  The Supervisor would like to send a letter to all property owners reminding them of the rules of the Ordinance.
5. Sand Bar Gathering:  Discussion of the July 4th gathering, the meeting hosted later by Representative Tristan Cole and suggestions that might help improve the situation before next year’s celebration. 
6. FOIA:  When the Township approved the new FOIA policy at last month’s meeting, it did not include the section regarding training of current and future personnel.  The Motion by Windiate to approve this addendum to the Township FOIA Policy was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.
7. Day Park Ad Hoc Committee:  See Handout dated 08/10/2015.  Martel would like to put a committee together to begin looking at several situations at the Day Park.  From the audience Mike Healey and Jeff Dawson volunteered to participate on that committee.  
8. Legal Representation:  A letter received from Young, Graham, Elsenheimer & Wendling was discussed.  No reply was necessary.
9. Security Cameras:  The need for cameras at the Day Park and CSB were discussed.   Funding from our Par Plan may be available or from the Tribe as well.
E. Public Comment:  None
F. Board Comment:  Windiate and Goossen asked whether something could be done about a pickle ball court at the park now.   Perhaps a temporary refit of the basketball court.  
G. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:08 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk

